New Palestine United Methodist Church (NPUMC)
Celebrations Childcare Committee (CCC) Meeting Minutes 
September 11, 2017, 6:00-6:45 p.m., NPUMC Library
_____________________________________________________________________________________
Attendees

Chairperson/Sr. Pastor: Pastor Mark Wesler

Celebrations Director: Robin Lewis

Director of Curriculum: Mandy Shaw

Celebrations Staff Member: Chad Corey

Trustee/Finance Committee: Mike Poor

Bruce Haynes

Bud Cunningham
Agenda
Opening Prayer: Pastor Mark
Minutes from Last Meeting

Busses
Mulch and Stone
Year end numbers for 2016-17
Fall classes and employment
Playground
Miscellaneous/ Leftover Funds
Closing Comments/Prayer
Minutes from Last Meeting

Minutes from July’s meeting are approved.
Busses
The two big busses have been in the shop for DOT inspection. The activity bus still needs to go.

Mulch and Stone
Celebrations had 80 yds of mulch delivered for the playground. Celebrations also paid for 24 tons of stone to be delivered for the flower beds around the outside of the building and has been trimming trees and shrubs.
Year end numbers for 2016-17
Robin reported that it was a good year. A couple of reasons for this were raised rates and less staff. Discussion on what to do with the remaining money occurred later in the meeting. Still working on families that have past due balances and owe money.

Fall classes and employment
All classes are full except for a couple of openings in the Pre-K class. The number of kids is still averaging 122/day with 250 enrolled. They are still looking to hire for one position. It was mentioned that the education opportunity through the TEACH scholarship is an added initiative plus that several of the new hires seem interested in. Heather is working out well filling Tara’s position.
Playground
Chad mentioned that the playground equipment salesman that they had been in contact with had some of his playground sets at 50% off right now. Flyers were passed out to all attendees to look at a couple of options of playground sets to replace the wooden set on the back playground. A consensus was made on a set. The set will cost approximately $12,500 for delivery and installation. 
Leftover Funds
Chad suggested that Celebrations give $12,500 to the Trustees to be used for updating the bathroom floors and any excess from this be used towards other bathroom repairs. The remaining proceeds from 2016-17 were $59,858.22. After a couple of different numbers were thrown out, a consensus was made to give the church $20,000 towards the general fund. So, with the extra proceeds from last year: $20,000 will be going to the church’s general fund, $12,500 will be spent on new playground equipment, and another $12,500 will go to Trustees for bathroom repair/remodeling. This will leave Celebrations a little bit of a cushion going in to the 2017-2018 budgeted year.
Miscellaneous

The basketball goal was installed outside.

The meeting schedule was discussed and it was decided to go to quarterly meetings, unless something urgent arises.

Closing
Meeting was adjourned at 6:45pm.
Meeting Schedule for 2017
December 11

